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Are you new to the Community? Has your email 

changed?  Want to add additional recipients?  

 

Be sure to update your email address with the community 

manager so you do not miss out on important updates,       

emergency notices, amenity closures, or updates to community 

policies. We will not flood your inbox, between 3 and 5 eblasts 

are sent out each month unless there is an urgent situation   

requiring frequent updates.  

Thank you  

Jennifer Hansen– Community Manager  

Access Card Now Required at Tennis 

Courts  

Active pool cards will grant access to both the tennis 
courts & pool. 

Access is limited to current residents and their guests 
only. Please direct those without an active access card 

to the onsite office, do not open the gate for those  
without an active access card. Do not share access 

cards with non-residents. Do not prop open the gate. 

Current cards will be deactivated for misuse. 

Current residents can obtain a card in the office M-F 

from 9 to 5. Please be prepared to show proof of     

residence. If you have an existing card (s) and have not 

had them activated, please bring all existing cards to 

the community manager to have them activated. New   

residents can obtain one card free of charge.            

Replacement cards, or additional cards can be         

purchased for $10 by check or credit card.  

 

 

Believe it or not– October is just around the corner!  

 

 

Mark your calendars for the second ever community blood drive on 

Saturday, October 8, 2022. This go round Carter Blood Care will be 

sending one of their familiar buses. The Clubhouse will be used as a 

gathering spot for donors while they wait for their appointment or 

to catch up with neighbors and meet new residents afterwards.  

 

Watch your inbox for sign up details in late August. Help us make 

this event a huge success. 

 

You can be a hero to someone in need in North Texas!  

Mark your Calendar!  

 

Community Wide  Garage 

Sale Dates: 

September 10, 2022 

September 17, 2022  

 

 





Larry’s Corner  
 

Water My Yard Program 

 

My name is Larry Patterson, (Executive Director – Upper Trinity Regional Water District) 

and a longtime resident of Castlewood. I am always amazed at the outdoor water practices of 

some folks in our community.  The high temperatures and less than normal rainfall signal 

that we are headed into a period of drought - - hopefully not for too long!  Therefore, I would 

like to offer a few comments regarding how we can all have beautifully landscaped yards and 

still save water and money! 

Water Utility studies have shown that as much as 50% of landscape water is wasted due to 

overwatering, inefficient watering practices and broken or poorly maintained irrigation sys-

tems.  Also, experts have found that keeping a healthy yard requires less water than you 

may think. The ‘Water My Yard’ program can assist you in determining an adequate amount 

of supplemental water that is needed to maintain a healthy lawn. 

‘Water My Yard’ uses local weather data (weather stations installed within the county by 

UTRWD) and the plants’ water needs to provide weekly recommendations to let you know 

exactly how long to water.  By signing up at WaterMyYard.org and selecting the appropriate 

sprinkler type(s), residents will receive a weekly email or text for how many minutes to run 

their sprinklers during the week, conserving water resources for the future and saving you 

money right now. 

‘Water My Yard’ is a free service provided by Texas A&M AgriLife and Upper Trinity Region-

al Water District.  Save even more water by using the ‘cycle and soak’ method to reduce run-

off! Learn more at https://www.utrwd.com/saving-water/save-outdoors/water-my-yard  
 

https://www.utrwd.com/saving-water/save-outdoors/water-my-yard
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